
Update to Temporary Telehealth Billing 
 
Hi all – We received updated guidance issued regarding MassHealth and 
Telehealth billing. Below is the updated information as given to us.  
 

Telehealth Triage Visits: 99441, 99442, 99443 
 

This category will change to, “Telehealth Triage,” on the E&M Code 
Button. 
 
All of these visits are only valid in the following cases: 
 

1) Phone Call Triage. 
2) Not as Follow-Up to a visit 7 days prior, related to the subject of 

the current call. 
3) Does Not lead to a visit within 24 hours. 
4) Must be an established patient. We must have a medical history 

with them. 
 
This is not a full MassHealth Visit, and is consider a brief phone triage. 
 

Telehealth Virtual Visit: 99211 VV and 99212 VV 
 

This is considered the equivalent of a full face to face visit, and is 
subject to the discretion of the rendering provider. The test for whether 
we can bill this for MassHealth is the following: 
 

1) Was it a billable MassHealth visit and paid before? 
2) Is it clinically appropriate to be delivered via telehealth? 
3) Are you conforming with the documenting guidelines in Appendix 

A (see internal website https://scchc.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/03/Appendix-

A.pdf) 
4) Is it medically necessary for the member? 

 



If you answer yes to these four questions, then the visit will be paid by 
MassHealth or and MCO at the rate previously paid.  
Because there are specific documentation requirements, we have created 
a template entitled, “Telehealth Virtual Visit,” with standard 
documentation and billing code, as well as a new E&M Category titled: 
“Telehealth Virtual Visit,” with the codes, “99211 VV and 99212 VV.” 
 
Link for template steps here: https://scchc.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/03/Telehealth-
Billing-Revised5.pdf 
 

Finding the Template 
 

 
 

1) Click Templates from the Progress Note 
2) Search for “Telehealth Virtual Visit” 
3) Click the “Telehealth Virtual Visit” 
4) Click on Merge Template 



 
 
 

*Make Sure to Change your provider location to match where you are 
practicing* 

 
 
 

Visits From Provider Home 
As of this moment, we are not allowed to bill for any visits originating at 
the home. These are considered non-billable telephone encounters. 
 

Public Charge 
U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Services has said that immigrants who 
undergo medical testing for the coronavirus or treatment related to it will 
not be penalized when applying for green cards and visas under the 
newly enacted public charge rule. 


